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The scene opens on a man sitting in his office 
cubicle, listening intently to his earphones. His 
coworker rolls his chair over. “Watcha rockin’ out 
to, Brad?” Brad pops out an earphone and holds 
it up. A silky voice announces “Clark’s nut- 
cracker,” which is followed by a chattering call 
and a rightfully puzzled look from the coworker. 
This is my favorite scene in the birder-themed 
movie, The Big Year. The movie goes on to follow 
Brad on a madcap adventure as he attempts to 
count the most possible bird species in one 
calendar year. Hilarity ensues. 

A Big Year is a real thing and quite a feat—and 
not likely part of my birding future. But, last 
year was quite a big year of a different sort for 
Madison Audubon. As you’ll read in these pages, 
together we achieved a lot in bird conservation, 
habitat protection and restoration, youth  
education, and celebration of nature. We also 
had a strong year organizationally and  
financially—executing our strategic plan, using 
strong governance, and demonstrating  
professional standards and practices that led us 
to the final stages of land trust accreditation. All 
of this was in the face of serious threats to  
science and conservation at many scales. That all 
of this could be accomplished is a testimony to 
you, our supporters and partners, and our shared 
passion for birds. 

2018 is going to be a big year, too. There are  
persistent and emerging challenges to  
conservation. Madison Audubon will be hard at 
work to meet those challenges and ensure that 
birds and the habitats they need are cherished 

and protected. One way we will be doing so is 
through the Year of the Bird campaign, our  
partnership with National Geographic, the 
Cornell Lab of Ornithology, National Audubon, 
and more than 100 other organizations. To  
celebrate the centennial of the Migratory Bird 
Treaty Act, the most powerful and important 
bird-protection law ever passed, the Year of 
the Bird will blend storytelling and science to 
educate, inspire, and raise awareness about 
challenges that birds face. It will include simple 
but meaningful actions that anyone can take for 
the health of our planet and birds. And it will 
need your help to be successful. You can find out 
more about the Year of the Bird and how to get 
involved on page 6. 

I want to thank you again for making 2017 one 
heckuva big year for our amazing birds. Working 
together, we’ll make sure 2018 is, too. 

 

Matt Reetz, executive director 
mreetz@madisonaudubon.org
 
P.S. Clark’s nutcrackers are awesome.
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A different kind of Big Year
Ways you help make Madison Audubon rock

COVER: The striking gaze of a short-eared 
owl takes in the Goose Pond landscape. 
Photo by Monica Hall  TOP: This curious 
Clark's nutcracker is looking forward to a 
great 2018! Photo by Michael Wallace
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HELP US REACH OUR 
GOAL OF $3,000!

Arlington's fancy new backpack 
collects incredible data about 
snowy owl migrations and  
ecology. And it comes with a 
hefty price-tag, at $3,000. 

Contribute to the project:
Donate today at  

madisonaudubon.org

-- or --

Set a reminder in your phone to 
donate on March 6 during The 
Big Share (see page 6 for more 

information!)

3

ABOVE: Arlington is now collecting data 
through his fancy new transmitter. MAS 
Photo  LEFT: At least six snowy owls were 
spotted around Goose Pond on Jan. 11 alone! 
Photo by Arlene Koziol

This winter is shaping up to be a great snowy 
owl irruption year. The Wisconsin Department 
of Natural Resources estimated there are at least 
225 snowy owls in Wisconsin, up from the  
average two dozen that typically spend winter 
in the Badger State. What a treat for bird lovers, 
and an exciting opportunity for researchers!

Goose Pond Sanctuary has been flapping with 
snowy owl activity since Nov. 30, when the first 
white beauty made its appearance on Prairie 
Lane. Since then, at least four other snowies 
have made themselves at home around Goose 
Pond, and with such bird bounty at our finger-
tips, Madison Audubon stepped up to help trap 
owls and outfit one with a $3,000 transmitter as 
a part of Project SNOWstorm. 

Project SNOWstorm began its work in the 
2013-14 irruption and as of Jan. 2018 has tagged 
48 owls in 10 states. In Feb. 2015, a snowy owl 
named “Goose Pond” was caught by Gene 
Jacobs with Linwood Springs Research Station at 
the Central Wisconsin Airport. Goose was fitted 
with a transmitter funded by MAS donors, and 
released south of Goose Pond at the Arlington 
Agricultural Research Station. 

Through data collected by Goose’s and other 
snowies’ transmitters, Project SNOWstorm has 
documented little-known and surprising aspects 
of snowy owl ecology and behavior, and traced 
their migrations in unprecedented detail. 

So with snowies all around again this winter, we 
jumped into action. On Jan. 4, Gene, Tom Meyer 
and Rick Hill with Cedar Grove Ornithological 
Station, and volunteers assembled and split into 
groups to scout for the birds.

By 1:30 p.m., the first snowy owl was spotted 
at the UW quarry near Goose Pond Road. One 
team camped out at that location, trying to 
entice the snowy into a cage baited with two 
starlings. Around 5 p.m., another snowy was 
spotted nearby, and a second team rushed to the 
site to try their luck with trapping this owl. 

With the barely bridled patience of a child on 
Christmas morning, the crew waited for the 
snowy to fly into the baited trap. When it did, 
the crew exuberantly returned to the Kampen 
Road residence to discover the other team had 
also successfully caught their bird! Volunteer 
Stacy Taritas later said, “That night was the 
experience of a lifetime.”

Both owls were young males and each was 
then banded. The smaller one was named 
“Quarry” where he was trapped. The larger of 
the two was named “Arlington," and was fitted 
with a solar pack transmitter that sends hourly 
location GPS data through cell phone towers 
to “owl central” on the east coast.   

Arlington can be tracked and more informa-
tion about the project can be found on the 
Project SNOWstorm website  
(projectsnowstorm.org). The full stories are 
detailed in the Jan. 12, 2018 and Dec. 15, 2017 
Friday Feathered Feature on snowy owls at 
madisonaudubon.org/fff. 

Mark Martin and Susan Foote-Martin, resident  
co-managers 
goosep@madisonaudubon.org 
 
Maddie Dumas, land steward 
mdumas@madisonaudubon.org

A snowy owl named Arlington
Goose Pond Sanctuary comes alive with a flurry of snowy owls

BIRD CONSERVATION THROUGH RESEARCH



 

Writing our signature on the land
Science and aesthetics drive restoration at Faville Grove

HABITAT PROTECTION AND RESTORATION

ABOVE: Restoration requires taking the 
long-view when deciding which trees stay. 
Photo by David Musolf  RIGHT: Cutting back 
the unwelcome species is an ongoing activity 
at Faville Grove. Photo by Drew Harry  
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As Aldo Leopold said, “a conservationist is aware 
that with each stroke of the ax he is writing 
his signature on the land.” So it is today, with a 
power brush-cutter and chainsaw replacing the 
ax. And what does our signature say, exactly? 

A major focus of the past year’s 
work at Faville Grove Sanctuary has 
been the on-going restoration of 
the recently acquired Laas property. 
Beginning with 96 acres of eroded 
farmland, tangled woodlots, and a 
high-quality kettle bog fringed in 
places with invasive canary grass, 
we’re working toward open prairie, 
savanna, and a wetland with natives 
throughout. This broad vision,  
however, conceals a lot of detailed 
planning and on-the-spot decision- 
making. 

Looking to the brushy tangle on the 
kettle pond’s upland edge, we cut 

the non-natives with no second thoughts:  
honeysuckle, buckthorn, and nastiest of the 
nasty, multiflora rose. But what about black 
cherries and red cedars? Both native trees with 
a rightful claim to the niches they’ve occupied, 
they nevertheless reflect historical fire  
suppression in a naturally fire-adapted ecosystem 
like Faville Grove. Spindly cherry trees are cut. 
Sickly and crowded cedars likewise land on the 
burn pile. 

Spared are select trees that satisfy aesthetics; a 
few burly cedars reach skyward like white pines, 
proffering a northwoods feel to the rise above 
the pond. A black cherry to the south sends a 
mighty horizontal branch with soft bark. But of 
course, these decisions go beyond aesthetics. 
These cherries and cedars might host eastern 
tiger swallowtails, red-spotted purples, coral or 
silver or juniper hairstreaks. Those caterpillars 
will in turn metamorphose into adults pollinating 
a variety of plants, or feed a diversity of birds 
come summer breeding time. So stands the  
treatise of the trees. 

Another wooded area choked with buckthorn 
and honeysuckle might provide a windbreak for 
a nuthatch or a deer, but now that a contractor 
has cleared around majestic white oaks south-
west of the pond, the open savanna will provide 
habitat for aerial-sallying flycatchers, red-headed 
woodpeckers, turkeys, and a rich groundlayer 
of wildflowers. A neighbor remarked that while 
hunting as a boy, he could spot a squirrel clear 
through these trees. With a lot of work, that 
stunning park-like view has been restored and 
will be further enhanced by the planting of native 
shrubs such as hazelnut and dogwoods.

More decisions arise from the presently farmed 
fields above the pond. These fields, prairie  
restorations in-waiting, contain a long wash that 
leads to a gully slashing its way down the  
wooded slope, sending nutrients that fuel the 
reed canary grass invasion in the kettle wetland. 
To counter, we planted a filter strip of deep- 
rooted native grasses to hold soil and nutrients 
above the pond.

Crowded conifer plantations near the pond 
have for many years held the soil and harbored 
uncommon northern bird species like golden- 
crowned kinglets and red-breasted nuthatches. 
However, nearby tamaracks provide similar  
habitat in a native context, so these artificial 
stands will be cut, and the diverse grassland that 
replaces them will continue to stem erosion 
while supplying imperiled habitat for declining 
grassland birds—meadowlarks, bluebirds, and 
dickcissels among them.

Our work aims at understanding this particular 
piece of land. Each action has cascading effects, 
and carefully weighing our signature will drive 
dramatic increases in diversity. Taking a long 
view and unearthing the hidden intricacies of 
this living piece of land will allow us to revitalize 
and manage it for the future. 

 
Drew Harry, Faville Grove Sanctuary land steward 
faville@madisonaudubon.org

Madison Audubon

 is your local  

Audubon chapter

Together with our 

members, we work to 

protect and improve 

habitat for birds and 

other wildlife through 

land acquisition and 

management, education 

and advocacy.



  

I just finished crunching the numbers, and 
the results are in: the Madison Audubon 
education department reached 2,247 people 
in 2017. Woo! While this is a big number, 
you should know that it is about 800 fewer 
than last year—and I’m so proud of that. 
We’ve worked hard in the past year to focus 
on increasing the amount of time we spend 
with each child, and building relationships 
with them. This is much more important 
to us than attending huge events where 
we may get less than a minute with each 
participant.  

We know that kids need to spend more 
time in nature: that being in nature  
reduces stress, improves mood, and  
improves focus when we return to school 
or work. It makes people kinder, happier, 
and more creative. But the kids we work 
with generally don’t start out liking nature, 
and are sometimes dismayed to learn that 
we’re going to bring them outside a lot. In 
order to create a new positive relationship 
with their natural environment, we need to 
spend as much time as possible with each 
kid, opening their eyes to all of the cool 
things they can find outside. 

MAS educators visited Vera Court  
Neighborhood Center frequently during 
the past year, and spent about 27 hours 
with each child. In the 4th grade Lincoln 
Elementary classrooms that we visit weekly, 
we spent a whopping 40 hours with each 
child. That’s a lot of memories for each kid 
to carry with them throughout life! We have 
partnerships like this at the Bayview,  
Salvation Army, and Goodman Community 
Centers, and are growing them at many 
schools around Madison. 

Because we spend so much time with each 
child, and have been partnering with some 
of these organizations for several years, we 
try hard to keep our curricula fresh. This 
winter, before programming starts in  
February, I am working to create all new 
lessons to keep kids engaged. 

For more updates and stories from the 
education department, check out the News 
Blog on the MAS website.  

Carolyn Byers, education director
carolyn.byers@madisonaudubon.org

Quality over quantity
MAS education programs prioritize time with kids

School groups reached: 37
Total people reached thru 
education programs: 2,247

Estimated staff hours it 
took to run the education 

department: 2,238

1:1
The ratio of staff hours to 
people reached, ensuring 
delivery of high quality 

education programs

2017 IN REVIEW:

5	5

YOUTH EDUCATION

ABOVE: A focus on small groups and repeat visits make MAS education programs most effective—and bring 
lots of smiles too! MAS Photo

Thank you to our major 
education program donors:
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One hundred years is an eternity. Or perhaps a drop in the bucket, depending on your perspective. 
To an oak tree left alone in the woods, 100 years is a very achievable goal. To a mayfly, it's a number 
beyond one's wildest imagination. To a pollen grain trapped in mud at the bottom of a lake, a century 
is a pittance. To a species of birds protected under law, 100 years can mean the difference between  
flourishing and disappearing. 

The most powerful and important bird-protection law ever enacted—the United States' Migratory 
Bird Treaty Act—was passed in 1918. The law has helped protect hundreds of species of birds, and 
yet more than 200 of the world's bird species are still at high risk of extinction. Despite a century 
of bipartisian support, the law currently is under unprecedented attack by an administration that is 
undermining many of our most successful environmental protections. In 2018, alongside partners big 
and small, we will celebrate and defend our feathered friends and work together to promote bird  
conservation. 

Sign the pledge and learn more at audubon.org/yearofthebird. Use the social media hashtags 
#YearoftheBird and #BirdYourWorld to showcase your efforts to help birds in 2018.

Make 2018 your year to #BirdYourWorld

“
IF YOU TAKE CARE OF BIRDS, YOU TAKE CARE OF MOST 
OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROBLEMS IN THE WORLD.

– Thomas Lovejoy
Biologist and Godfather of Biodiversity

PLAN
YOUR

GARDENS
Native plants support birds 
and the critters they eat. 
Find natives for your yard!

March:

WATCH
YOUR
BIRDS

February:

Count the birds in your yard 
and track your sightings at 
eBird or on social media.

CREATE 
A BIRD 
HAVEN

Provide food, shelter, and 
water for birds, mow less, 
and avoid pesticides.

April:

Are you up for the 
challenge? 

Join us to do one simple, but 
meaningful, action for birds 
each month. Check our May 
newsletter for your next 
challenges, and make 2018 
great for birds!

TAKE
THE

PLEDGE

Any Time:

Make a commitment to do 
one thing, big or small, for 
birds each month. 
madisonaudubon.org/yob

CELEBRATION OF NATURE

TOP: This show-stopping scarlet tanager 
wants you to #BirdYourWorld. Photo by 
Kelly Colgan Azar. RIGHT: Species like this 
red-bellied woodpecker benefit from your 
donation to Madison Audubon. Photo by 
Kelly Colgan Azar.

”
SHARE BIG FOR BIRDS 

ON MARCH 6!
Help Madison Audubon kick off 2018 in a big way on 
Tuesday, March 6 during The Big Share. Your donation 
can help us win cash prizes and earn matching funds!

DONATE ON MARCH 6 AT 
MADISONAUDUBON.ORG/BIGSHARE

Coordinated by Community Shares of Wisconsin to  
benefit 70 local non-profit organizations.
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CELEBRATION OF NATURE

Science for the fun of it
Citizen scientists make a difference for birds

The middle of winter in Wisconsin isn't 
known for exceptional birding. But it still 
offers plentiful opportunities to get outside, 
breathe some crisp, fresh air, and find some 
neat critters. Recently, three of us tromped 
the UW-Arboretum, snow crunching under 
our feet and cheeks rosy from the cold, as 
we searched for birds as part of National 
Audubon’s Climate Watch citizen science  
program. Suddenly, a flash of gray flew across 
our field of vision: a northern shrike! What a 
start to the day!

Climate Watch is just one of Madison 
Audubon's three lively winter citizen science 
programs. In addition to helping prevent cabin 
fever from taking hold, these programs create 
great ways for people to collect interesting 
data that help tackle research questions that 
will ultimately benefit birds. Climate Watch 
is a one-day event each winter and summer 
during which participants help document 
how bird habitat is affected by the changing 
climate. Thanks to you, we’ve enjoyed one of 
the highest participation rates in the country 
for this program.

Madison Audubon also coordinated the 2017 
Christmas Bird Count for the Madison area, 
a challenge that was previously tackled by 
volunteer and avid birder Aaron Stutz. Thanks 
to over 100 dedicated citizen scientists, 
the count brought great results: 97 species 
observed (a record for the Madison count, 
which began in 1949), nine high-counts, and 
some really cool birds—ovenbird and Iceland 
gull just to name a couple.

And my personal favorite is our brand new 
program, Bald Eagle Nest Watch. Dane 
County has 12 bald eagle nests, and we're 
monitoring whether these nests produce 
young, how many fledge, and if there are any 
human disturbances to the nests. Each of our 
50 stellar volunteers has been assigned a bald 
eagle nest to visit once per week for an hour 
per visit until the young fledge. By the time 
you read this, eggs will be in the nests, adults 
will be hunkering down to incubate their next 
generation, and nest watchers will be nearby 
to document what's happening. Data will go 
to the WDNR to help inform eagle manage-
ment practices.

Lastly, we're prepping for summer programs, 
too. For example, Madison Audubon's Kestrel 
Nest Box Monitoring Program has been run-
ning for 30 years, starting at Goose Pond and 
now including 149 boxes in seven counties 
monitored by 20 volunteers. You can  
participate in Cornell's Project Feederwatch, 
get in on the Wisconsin Breeding Bird Atlas 
II program, or if you're more interested in 
plants, check out Project BudBurst. You have 
options when it comes to citizen science!

Keep your eye out for more citizen science 
opportunities through Madison Audubon. 
We'd love to link you in and get you out with 
us. Heck, we might even see another shrike!

Brenna Marsicek, communications director 
bmarsicek@madisonaudubon.org

ABOVE: Dedicated Christmas Bird Counters 
take in the birding scene at Lake Mendota. 
Photo by Carolyn Byers

”
MADISON AUDUBON BOARD VOTES

Madison Audubon members, we need your votes! Three 
members of the current Board of Directors are up for 
re-election: Roger Packard (president), Marcia MacKenzie 
(vice president), and Pat Eagan (member-at-large). 

We count on your votes to make this important aspect of 
our organization work. Please return this ballot by mail or 
vote online.

Ballots are due by Monday, March 5, 11:59 p.m.

madisonaudubon.org/2018-board-ballot

Vote for all candidates

Your name:

By candidate:

Roger Packard 
Marcia MacKenzie 
Pat Eagan

OR



 

8

*Madison Audubon encourages planned gifts and honors gift 
intent. Per financial practices, bequests are typically placed into 
long-term investments that protect gift principal.

Madison Audubon is committed to transparency and  
effective financial management, vital components to  
achieving our mission and building support for our work. 
These pie charts share our organization’s income and 
expenses in the past year. The expenses chart provides an 
important perspective to help show how various aspects of 
our activities are interwoven to create the important results 
we achieve together.

Our expenses fall into three main categories:

•	 Programs involve effective education, advocacy, 
and land protection services that constitute our 
shared goals.

•	  
      that includes finance, human resources,  

communications, systems, and board oversight. 
Our programs cannot function without it. 

•	 Fundraising is core mission support that allows us 
to offer free education programs for underserved 
kids, maintain and restore wildlife habitat, and  
provide opportunities for the public to enjoy 
nature. 

Madison Audubon operates incredibly efficiently,  
maximizing the effectiveness of every dollar. All of our 
expenses, including core mission support, ultimately support 
dynamic, robust programs and honor the trust our donors 
place in us. Thanks to you, we have a solid core at the center 
of our organization that enables meaningful and lasting  
conservation!

INCOME

$240,045 
$90,853

$18,114

$82,001

$46,572
 

$477,584

Sanctuaries 
Education
Advocacy 
Administration
Fundraising
 

TOTAL EXPENSES

EXPENSES

By the numbers
Reviewing a healthy year for Madison Audubon

Details of our financial health, 
including our most recent  tax 

returns and other financial  
documents are at:  

madisonaudubon.org/ 
financial-reports

Photo by Kelly 
Colgan Azar

$287,230
$114,334

$15,895
$58,320
$72,095

$9,973
$6,968
$51,556

 

$616,372

Contributions & Memberships
Grants & Government Contracts 
Events
Investments
Bequests*
Community Shares
National Audubon Support
Sales & Land Rent
 

TOTAL INCOME

 M
is

si
on

 S
up

port: Administration - 17%

M
iss

io
n 

Su
pp

ort: Fundraising - 10%

Pr

ogram Expenses - 73%

ADVOCACY

EDUCATION

SANCTUARIES

STATEMENT OF  
FINANCIAL POSITION

 

$427,106* 
$1,199
$5,746

$1,656,231
 

$5,451,221

$6,773,833

ASSE T S
Cash
Accounts receivable 
Prepaid expenses
Investments
Property &  
   equipment (net)

TOTAL ASSETS

LIABIL IT IES
Accounts payable 
Accrued expenses 
Notes payable

TOTAL LIABILITIES

 

$13,152
$21,622
$2,803

$37,577

NET  ASSETS
Unrestricted 
Assets with donor  
   restrictions 
Board designated

TOTAL NET ASSETS*

TOTAL LIABILITIES  
   & NET ASSETS

*A portion of cash assets has been  
designated as an operating reserve fund. 

**Most of Madison Audubon's assets are 
Sanctuary lands. 

$5,813,769**
 

$1,526,491 
$163,666

 

$7,503,926

$7,541,503

Administration is core mission support  
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Madison Audubon 2017 Donors
$10,000 & above
William and Jean  
  Damm
Arnold Jackson  
  Charitable Remainder    
  Trust
John and Marlen Kaiser
Jerry Martin
David Musolf
Estate of George 
  Schmidt
John Shillinglaw
Marlys Sloup
Kenneth W. Wood 
  Trust 

$5,000 to $9,999
Doug and Sherry Caves
Maggie Jones
Jim Young 

$2,500 to $4,999
Jeff and Arlene Koziol
Roma Lenehan
Lisa Seibold
Deborah Turski FF

Mareda Weiss
Levi and Janet Wood
Grainger Matching 
  Charitable Gifts 
  Program
Phoebe R. and John D. 
  Lewis Foundation
Wilson Foundation 

$1,000 to $2,499
Estate of Donald   
  Behnke
Laura Bowles
Tom and Kathie Brock
Curt and Arlys 
  Caslavka
Barbara Constans and  
  Deb Rohde
Susan Denholm
Neal Deunk
Mark Martin and  
  Susan Foote-Martin
Kay Gabriel and  
  Fiona McTavish
Terry Geurkink and 
  Sally Wilmeth
Steve Glass
Galen and Grace 
  Hasler FF 
Elisabeth Hendrickson
James and Liesa Kerler
Kenneth Livemore
Marcia MacKenzie FF

Stephen Morton
James and Rumi 
  O'Brien
Alyson Schmeisser
Gary and Penny 
  Shackelford
Jim and Kathy Shurts FF

Timothy Taschwer
Angela and Bob
  Tramburg
Sally Washburn
Lynne and Peter Weil
Topf Wells and  
  Sally Probasco
Thomas S. Kemp 
  Foundation
Natural Resources 
  Foundation
Whole Foods Market 

$500 to $999
Roger and Ann Avery
Edward Baker
Judi Benade
Robert and Gerry 
  Bennicoff
Steve Bower and  
  Leslie DeMuth

Dick and Jane Dana
Patrick and Lloyd  
  Eagan
Tim and Linda Eisele
Janet Flynn and  
  Greg Tiedt
Robert Greenler
David Gunnulson
Pamela Heaney
Irene Ilgen
Arlyne Johnson
Joanne and Terry Jones
Richard and Carol Karls
Dorothy Klinefelter
Susan and Terrill 
  Knaack
Lynn and Jane Knutson
Lisa Lepeak
Deborah and Richard 
  Loerke
Kevin Magee
Gale Meyer
Jerry Minnich
John Mitchell
Christine Olgren
Mary Pautz
Ron and Earlene 
  Persche
Sylvia Peterson
Pamela Ploetz
Kathleen Poi
Bob and Ginny Reetz
Paul Rutecki
Don Schmidt
Carl and Elizabeth 
  Silverman
David Tillotson
Jon and Peggy Traver
Patagonia Service 
  Center

$250 to $499
John Aeschlimann
Helen Baldwin
Judi Benade
James Block
Steven Brezinski and 
  Mary Murrell
Willis Brown
Ann Burgess
Pat Clark
Mary Ann and John 
  Dillon
Virginia Dodson
Chris and Kim Engle
Elizabeth Fennema
Joan Gates
Patricia Giesfeldt FF

Judith Green
Gerald Gunderson
Dorothy Haines
Jeff Hamann
Jay Handy
Jim and Marci Hess
Christine Hess-Molloy
Gretchen Hils
Tod Highsmith and  
  Joan Braune
Les and Susan  
  Hoffman
Monica Jaehnig
Tracy Jorgensen
Beatrice Joseph
David and Hayden 
  Kaiser
Nancy Kendrick
Peggy Lemon
Mark and Christel 
  Lingenfelter
Mark and Jenny 
  McGinley
Rose Meinholz and 
  Larry Hochman
Ann and Dave Moffat
Jane Nicholson
Sarah Packard
Sandra Paske

Nolan Pope
Robert and Jane Pricer
Bob and Peggy Ridgely
David Rihn and  
  Valerie Bailey-Rihn
Scott Sauer
Howard Seifert
Jim and Rose Sime
Dale and Lois Simon
Brook Soltvedt
Sandy Stark
Lynn and John  
  Stephani FF

Roy Thilly
Mary Washburn
Scott Weber
Debra Werner-Kelln
Patrick Wherley
Dan Wolter
Bik Wong
Eli Woyke
Baer Insurance 
Services
DEMCO, Inc.
Home Savings Bank
Thrivent Choice
Wegner LLP

$100 to $249
William and Loraine 
  Adkins
Amy Alstad
Hugh Anderson
Henry Anderson
Richard and Alice 
  Appen
Jarno Arnovich and 
  Gene Mitchell
Susan Babcock and 
  Thomas Kelly
Veronica and Andrew
   Bacians
Cindi Bannink
Patricia Becker
Barbara Borders FF

Treva and William 
  Breuch
Marshall Brinkman
William and Joan Brock
Sue Brockman-Zeigler
Nancy Ciezki
Joseph Cline FF

Ellie Connolly
Sarah Covington
Barbara and Ted Crabb
Judy Craig
Nora Cusack and  
  Brent Nicastro
Nancy Dodge
Wallace Douma
Thomas Ellenbecker
Ron Endres
Rae Erdahl
Marty and Terry 
  Evanson
Johanna Fabke
Peter Fissel
Judith Foskett
Charles and Anne 
  Frihart
Gary and Jana Funk
Lynne Gardner
Roylene Garrett
Warren and Sharon 
  Gaskill
Francis and Marianne 
  Genter
Cliff Germain
Kennedy Gilchrist
Peggy and Carl 
  Glassford
Daniel Gomez-Ibanez
Elsie Ham
Sally Hanner
Brian and Janet  
  Hanson
Joann Hayes

Charles and Pat 
  Henrikson
Mary Kay and Jeffrey 
  Hermanson
Douglas and Karen Hill
Bill and Ann Hoyt
Susan Hundt-Bergan
John and Judith 
  Hutchinson
Frank Iltis
Harriet Irwin
John and Karen 
  Jaeschke
Rosemary and Lee 
  Jones
Jerome Joyce
Joanne Kanter and 
  Karen Gunderson
Chuck Keleny
David Kelso
Todd Kiefer
Mary Knechtges
Barbara Kneer
Thomas Kuech
Susan Lauffer
Bonnie Laviron
Linda Leggett
David Lemke
Leann Lindemann
Susan Lloyd
David Lucey
Bruce Luecke
Bob and Peg Lyons
Melanie Maas
Susan Maloney and 
  Matt Blessing
Sylvia Marek
Bruce and Ruth Marion
Colleen Marsden 
  and Holly Anderson 
Roy Marsden
Nancy Martin
Gail McCoy
Jeffrey McDonald
Tom and Kate  
  McMahan
Sally Meier
Dianne Meyer
Joshua Mezrich and 
  Gretchen Schwarze
Mary Michel
Karen Miller
Josh Mjaanes
Lucy Moore
Richard Moravec
Hadie Muller
Buzz Nordeen
Tony and Darlene 
  Nowak
Nancy Olmstead
Jefren Olsen
Ruth Oppedahl
Peter Oppeneer and 
  Lawrie Kobza
Alice Packard
Bruce Packard
Roger Packard
Douglas Pahl
Edward and Sil 
  Pembleton
Jeff Pieterick
Oris Possin
Lynn Preizler
Nancy Rebholz
Michael Rewey
Susan Reynard
Mike Richard
Steve Richter
Louise Robbins
Ellen Roney and  
  Joseph Sokal
Matt Rothschild
Doris Rusch and  
  Bill Mitchell
Bill Sachse
Michael Saltz FF

Ian Santino

Jeanne Scherer FF 
Peter Schmitz
Margaret Scholtes
Dean and Carol 
  Schroeder
Judy Searight
Norman Selle
Julie Shiner-Bazan
Sonia Sieben
Daniel Siebens
The Simcock Family
Jerome Simmons
Kingsley Smith
Brand and Sharon 
  Smith
Robert Smith
Mary Sobol
Barbara Sommerfeld
John Sorenson
James and Janice 
  Spredemann
Douglas Steege and 
  Kristine Euclide
Judy and Walt 
  Stevenson
Mary Anne Stewart
Patricia Stinger
Trish Stocking
Nancy Sugden
Donald and Joanna 
  Thompson
Rebecca Tradewell
Jean and Arden Trine
Eldon Ulrich
Gail Van Haren
Kathryn Voelker
Donna and Bruce 
  Wallbaum
Donald Waller
George Weidner
Bonnie Weisel
Debra Weitzel
Beth Wentzel
Warren Werner
Lisa West
Tripp Widder
Dan Wisniewski
John and Susan Wolf
Charlotte Woolf
Janet Wright and  
  Lael Greenfield
Bluebird Restoration 
  Association of 
  Wisconsin
Next Door Brewing

Up to $99
Nancy Abraham
David Adam
Karen Agee and   
  Scott Fulton
Nancy Ahlquist
Mary Albrecht
Brian Alme
Jill Andersen
David Anderson
Karen Anderson
Kathleen Anderson
JD Arnston
Barbara Arntz
Priscilla Arsove
Karen Bailey
Alice Baird
Aaron Balogh
Marilyn Banaszak
Michelle Barger
Joan Barmish
Duane Barmore
Brooke Bateman-
  Plumb
Janet Battista
Marion Beachley
Deborah Beduhn
Callie Bell and  
  Mary Thigpen

Continued on pg. 10

Vivid gayfeathers  
remind us that warm 

days on the prairie  
aren't that far away. 

Photo by Peter Gorman

Madison Audubon is a proud member  
of the following organizations:
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Barbara Benson
Laura Berger
Carol Berglund
Diane Berry
Dale Beske and 
  Dorothy Gertsch
Connie Bettin
Ron and Sharla Bilchik
Lia Bittar
Elmer and Carol Bjerke
Carole Blemker
Jennifer Bloesch
Janis Bohl
Richard Bolton
Celia Bolyard
Judith Bordson
Sharon Brancel
Scott Brandt
Mary Braskamp
Chris and Dale 
  Bredlow
Patti Brickson
Sue Bridson
Ann Brink
Norma Brooks
Laura Brown and  
  Mark Shahan
Paul and Suzanne 
  Buckner
Stephen and Mary 
  Burrell
Thomas Burton
Clarence Cameron
Carol Cantwell
Drew Cashman
Laura Cersosimo
Elizabeth Chapa
Jennifer Chipault
Deshawn and 
  Christopher 
  Christiansen
Ed and Dorothy
  Churchwell
Wayne and Lynne
  Clark
Mary Clark
Roger Clausen
Lois Clifcorn
Theodore and Barbara 
  Cochrane
David Cole
Bob and Lisa Conley
Ellen Connor
Patricia Constans
Amber Converse
Patricia Cooper
Emily Cornelius Ruhs
James Cowden
Charles and Joni Crave
Alan Crist
Linda Crubaugh
Carson Culver
Phoebe Cushman
Ruth Dahlke
Dorine Damm
Mary Ann Damm
Linda Degnan
Carol Demos
Colette Denu
Chelsey Dequaine
Kevin Dewan
Kate and Frederic Dike
Sara Dillivan
Diana Dineen
Carol Dombroski
Norma Donovan
Bob and Nancy Dott
William Dovi
Warren and Ruth 
  Downs
Ellin Doyle
Roy Draheim
Gretchen Dresen
Suzanne Du Vair
Norman Dullum
Maddie Dumas

Aaron Dumas
Linda Dunn
Jeff Durbin
Linda Duychak
William Ebbott
Rachel Egan
Kathleen Enerson
Nicholas Etzel
Pat Farrell
Hildy Feen
Karen Fehrman
William and Colleen 
  Feist
Christine Fell
Sue Fieber
Marcia Finger and 
  Susan Agee
Ellen Fisher
Julie Foertsch
Lynette Fons
Tom Forseth
Charles and Donna 
  Franchino
Burnell Franke
Douglas Freidag
Ronald French
Brian Frey
Gerald Friederichs
Thomas Friedrich
Milt and Jacki Friend
Jan Frieswyk
Gloria and Scott 
  Fullerton
Kathy Fullin
Julie Gamradt
Amy Gannaway
Philip Garton
Steve Gasser
C. Geisler
Gretchen Geist
Melissa Gibson FF

John Gilliam
Rob Gillie
Rochelle Goedken
Ken Golden
Gary Gomez and  
  Ann Mulkerin
Georgia Gomez-Ibanez
Laura Good
Sandra Gossens
Linda Gourley
Thomas and Paula 
  Gray
Dianne Greenley
Clayton Groth
Helen Gurkow
Jane Haag and  
  Darrell Turner
Anne Habel
David Haldiman
Mary Jean Hale
Sandra Haley
Monica Hall FF

Sarah Hallas
Mary Hampton
Margaret Hanson
Sharla Hanson
Mary Hanson
Mary Harkness
Kevin Harrigan
Tamra Harrington
Emily Harris
Paul Hass
Ann Hayes
Bill Hayes
Gretchen Hayward
Cathy Hazard
Anne Hecht
Carol Held
James Higby
Larry Hill and  
  Sharon Eastman
Amanda Hingst
Caroline Hoffman
Karen Holden
Sarah Hole

Laurel Holgerson
Gary Holloway
Larry Horsfall
Angeline Hougas
Jillian Hovden
Karen Hoyem
Justyn Huckleberry
Susan Hunter and 
  Carmen Alcalde
Amy Ihlenfeldt
Anne Irish
Ann Jablonski
Ruth Jaehnig
Catherine Jagoe
Gary Jansen
Omar Jarrett
Ray Jast
James and Barbara 
  Jefferies
Barbara Jenkin
Mary Jerred
Frances Johnson
Jeff Johnson
Jeannine Johnson
Tim Johnson
Joan Marie Johnston
Rick Jones
Austin Jones
Jodi and Dave Joyce
Steve and Sandra Kahl
Rich Kahl and  
  Laurie Yahr
Betty Kaiser
Else Karlsen
Barbara Kashian- 
  Snow FF 
John Keefe and  
  Sandra Hayes
Judith Keller
Patrick Kelley
Debora Kennedy
Donald Kershner
Kris Kesselhon
Sally Keyel
Nydia Kien
David Kinney
William Klewin
Joyce Knutson
Kathy Koenig
Anne and Paul Koeppe
Susann Koleczek
Andrea Koval
Douglas Kratsch
John Kuech
Jeff Kuesel
Susan and Todd 
  Kummer
Joel Larson
Joseph Lasch
Fay Lauf
Frank Laundrie
Debra Lehner
Scott Lein
David Lewandowski
Pam Lewis
Shirley Lewis
Andrea Lindberg
Virginia Link
Emily Link
Mary Lourigan
Nancy Love
Gabriele Lubach
Kathleen Luedtke
Alan Lukazewski
Richard Lyons
Pam Mackler
Pat Maddox
Karen Malinsky
Lori Marsicek
Ed Mason
Rick Mathews
Jennie Mauer
Martha Maxwell
Elizabeth McBride
Brynne McBride
Peter McKeever

Jack McLeod
Lori McMahon
Susan McMurray
Thomas Mecum
Joel Mensch
Sophie Mercier
Gail Merkel
Annie Mesich
Alexander Metz
Tess Meuer
Pamela Mickelson
Judith and Fred 
  Middleton
Colleen Miller
Diane Miller
Lisa Miller
John Minnich
David Mladenoff
Terry Moen
Tracey Monroe
Jean Montgomery
Daniel Moore
Sara Moore
Gillian Moreland
Robert and Joyce
  Morrison
Jenna Motz
Marese Moynihan
Julia Murphy
Molly Murray
Mary Murray
Deborah Muskat
Frank Myers
Charles Naeseth
Hillary Neff
Eileen Nelson
Bill and Ginny Nelson
Lois Nelson
Michael and Susan 
  Nesemann
Jeffrey and Mary Sue  
  Neterval
Eleanor Neumann
Daniel Nevers
Dean North
Nancy Nystrand
Jay O'Connell
Ryan O'Connor
Yushi Oguchi
Mary Olson
Esther Olson
Mary Olver
Steve and Hope 
  Oostdik
Phil Oren
Kathleen Otterson
Pete Overholt
Bill and Jodi Patek
Paul Patenaude
Andrew Paulios
Wayne Pauly
June Paynter
Suzanne and Clifford 
  Perkins
Kato Perlman
Lynn Persson
James Peters
Carla Peterson
John Peterson
Judie Pfeifer and  
  Bill Lunney
Tom Pfeiffer
Merrilee Pickett
Zachary Pickett
Steve Pieroni
Linda and Chuck Pils
Lynne Piotrowski
Deb Piper
Helen Poser
Eric Post
Kim Potter
Andrea Poulos
Doris Pressman
Eugene Pribnow
Betty Ptacek
Melissa Quest

Frank Ranallo
Sherrill Randall
Katherine Rasmussen
Karen Rattunde
Renee Ravetta
Pat Ready
Jason Redmond
Matthew Reetz and 
  LeAnn White
Marilynn Reichel
Jim Reichling
Thomas Reif
John Reindl
Diane Remeika
Dale and Carol Reuter
Joy Ribar
Donald Richards
Bill Richner
Joann Riecke
Ann Rifenberg
Layton Rikkers
Joann Ringelstetter
Jean Roark
Randy and Marla
  Robinson
Gail Moede-Rogall
Ron Rohde
Andrea Rolich
Ellen and Michael 
  Rosborough
Allison Rose
Eric Rossborough
Michael Roy
Gregory Rutzen
Helen Rylee
Morris Sadicario
Luis Sanchez
Alan Sanderfoot
Jennifer Sanderfoot
Patrick Satyshur
Dorothy Schappel
Jane and John Scharer
Amber Schenk
Mary Schmidt
Melissa Schnitzler
Madeline Schoeller
Linda Scholl
Edward Schten
William and Mary Ann 
  Schultz
Paul and Glenna   
  Schwalbe
Sharon Schweitzer
Katherine Seiders
Donna Sereda
Audrey Short
Judith Siegfried
Margaret Skinner
Sue Slapnick
Mike and Nancy Sloan
Beth Sluys
Rose Smith
Lowell Smith
Florian Smoczynski
Hanna Sobkowicz
Edwin Sommers
Lee Sorensen
David Spitzer
William Stahl
Robert Stanley
Daphne Stassin
Victoria Stauber
Lee Steele
Rose and Trevor 
  Stephenson
Kay Stevens
Jim Stewart
Ben Stine
Jeane Stites
Diane Stone
George Strother and 
  Mary Benes
William Stroud
Marylyn Stroup
Steven Struss
Jacqueline Sullivan

Madison Audubon 2017 Donors, continued
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To the hundreds of 
MAS Volunteers:

Thank you from the bottom of our 

hearts for the many ways that you 

have donated your time and energy 

to Madison Audubon. It is valuable  

beyond measure. MAS and its land 

would be much less beautiful,  

productive, exciting, and meaning-

ful without you. While we're  

blessed with too many volunteers 

to list, know that we appreciate 

each and every one of you!

Sincerely,

The MAS crew (office, sanctuaries, 
and board)
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Rebecca Surles
Vicki Swedish
Patti Sweet
Nancy Tahtinen
Karen Taylor
Rayla Temin
Josh and Jessica Teslaa
Gerald Thain
Ann Thering and  
  David Eide
Charles and Carole   
  Thomas
Nancy Thomas
William Thomas
John Thompson
Mary Tooley
John Tortorice
Ryan Treves
Dick Trexel
Sue Truitt
Edna Trujillo
Kathryn and Thaddeus
  Tuchalski
Melissa and Tim 
  Tumbleson
Suzan Van Beaver
Nancy Van Cleve
Marilyn Vandeberg
Norine Vedeges
Clay and Jan Vinje
Keith and Barbara 
  Voelker
Susan Volenec
Jennifer Vos
Rose and Tony Vrtis
Patricia Wafer
Oakley Waisman
John and Lila Waldman
Bob and Sue Wallen
Patrick Walsh
Nicole Walters
Sarah Warner
Kenneth Warren
Harlan and Lora 
  Waugh
John and Nancy 
  Webster
Rita Weiland
Mariana Weinhold
Caroline Welter
Liz Wendt
Shahla Werner
Paul Werth
Kathleen Wessels
Jan Westemeier
Florence Wetzel
Whin Whinfrey
Eleanor White
Barney White
Penelope Wick
Nancy Wiegand
Elizabeth Wiggert
Kerry Wilcox
Robert Willett
Carol Wilson
Damien and Judith 
  Wilson
Emily Winecke
Carol Witzeling
James Wold
Nancy Woods
Carla Wright
Marcia Yahn
Rich Yoshida
Gay Yost
Anthony Young
Kenneth Younger
Elizabeth Zimmerman
Mary Ann Zownir
Karen Zweizig
Amazon Smile
IBM Matching Gifts  
  Program

IN-KIND DONORS
Richard Armstrong
Robert Bennicoff
Larry Braatz
Kathie and Tom Brock

Curt and Arlys  
  Caslavka
Jim Gempeler
Monica Hall
Arlene Koziol
Marcia MacKenzie
Rich Ramsden
Don Schmidt
Kurt Straus
Jim Williams
Blue Moon Steak N 
  Brew
Custom Metals, Inc.
Dodge County 
  Pheasants Forever
Fastenal
GMK Architecture
Jensen Plumbing and 
  Heating, Inc. 
LMS Construction Inc.
Mounds Pet Food 
  Warehouse 
Structural Integrity,  
  Inc. 
Wiedenbeck, Inc.

DONATIONS IN 
HONOR OF...
Leonard Doom 
  by Alyssa Doom

Susan Fenton 
  by Erin Fenton 

Drew Harry 
  by Pat Clark 

Mark Martin and Susan 
Foote-Martin 
  by Brad and Pam   
    Hext; 
  Brad, Terri, Michael 
    and Sara Hext;  
  Dan, Kristen, Hunter, 
    and Emma Hext;
  John and Judith 
    Hutchinson;
  Sandy Stark and Sue   
    Slapnick; 
  Topf Wells and Sally 
    Probasco

Lisa Mettel 
  by Carson Mettel

John Minnich 
  by Gary and Jana Funk 

James Molloy 
  by Christine 
    Hess-Molloy

Kathleen and David 
Rohrer 
  by Sylvia Marek

Jeannette Rondon 
  by Dan Wolter

Jeff Rusinow 
  by Jay Handy 

Ken and  Betsy Salt 
  by Julie Salt

Brand Smith 
  by Alliant Energy 
    Foundation

Jim & Janice Stewart 
  by Topf Wells

David Tillotson 
  by Nancy Washburn  
    and Mark Spring

Pat Tuchscherer 
  by Andrew 
    Tuchscherer

Dan Volk 
  by Allison Volk 

Ban and Sally Washburn 
  by Barbara Washburn 

Topf Wells, Mark Martin 
and Susan Foote-Martin 
  by Dan Wisniewski 

LeAnn White 
  by Bob and Ginny 
    Reetz

Levi Wood 
  by Don and Kathy 
    Miner

DONATIONS IN 
MEMORY OF...
Mike Ahern 
  by Heide Ahern 
  Jim and Kathy Shurts

Verena Bachmann 
  by Barbara Constans 
    and Deb Rohde

Jeremy Bennicoff 
  by Robert and Gerry 
    Bennicoff

Gabriel Brancel 
  by Sharon Brancel

Max Briles 
  by David Briles

James Brink 
  by Ann Brink

C.  Cameron and R. 
Kumai 
  by Carol Cameron

Martha Christensen 
  by Dorothy Haines
  Frances Johnson  and 
    Nolan Pope

Dan & Beverly Cizek 
  by Colleen Marsden 
    and Holly Anderson

Susan Connell-Magee 
  by Kevin Magee

Thomas Consigny 
  by Treva and William 
    Breuch
  Gerald Gugerty
  Robert Lang
  Kevin and Jennifer 
    McMullen
  William Nuesse
  Paul Sergenian

James Cottington 
  by Thomas 
    Cottington

Leigh Couch 
  by Lesleigh Luttrell

David Dettlaff 
  by Matthew Dettlaff

Beth Dvorak 
  by Julie Dahlen

Amy and Jesse Fissel 
  by Peter Fissel

Mary Flanigan 
  by Beverly Flanigan

Desmond and Anne 
Foote 
  by Mark Martin and  
    Susan Foote-Martin

Jim and Laura Gates 
  by Joan Gates

Annette Geiser 
  by Nancy Fox
  Mike and Cindy 
    Lardy 
  Marla and Tim Rauls
  Teresa Santulli

Jenni and Kyle Geurkink 
  by Terry Geurkink and 
    Sally Wilmeth

Mary Ellen Gillingham 
  by Nancy Gore and 
    Page Krause

Bill Grogan 
  by Judi Benade

Clement Leo Hils 
  by Gretchen Hils

W. J. Houch 
  by Judy Houck

Arnold Jackson 
  by Teresa Bulgrin
  Joy Cheng
  Colleen Cleary and 
    David Anderson 
  Robert and Jane 
    Davis
  Phillip Gausewitz
  Diane Haag, Tracy 
    Haag
  Robert Hawkinson
  Michael and Sally 
    Honeck
  William and Lisa 
    Johnson
  Rex Jones
  Greg and Diane 
    Ludwig
  Michael Martin
  Mark Martin and 
    Susan Foote-Martin  
  Marilyn Murphy
  Mark and Loraine 
    Werbeckes

Eloise and Ted Johnson 
  by Chris and Jim 
    Locher

Joyce Keach 
  by Beverly Schwantes

Ruth Lewis Kingsbury 
  by Carol Buelow

Dr. Edmund Klein 
  by Dorothy Klinefelter 
    and Mareda Weiss

Sandy Ziegler Kleisch 
  by Roger and Sheila
    Karls

Eleanor and Raymond 
Klinefelter 
  by Dorothy Klinefelter

Harold and Frieda 
Kruger 
  by Lawrence Kruger

Orval Liljequist 
  by Lynn Archer
  George Cutlip
  J.B. and Jan Dowden
  Elizabeth Helland
  Wanda Marling
  Cynthia Rose 
  Donald and Joan 
    Schuette
  Fred Temanny

Victor and Sally Martin 
  by Mark Martin and 
    Susan Foote-Martin

Marvin McLeish 
  by Laura Wentz

Phil Miles 
  by Elizabeth Shapland

John Mohr 
  by Robert and Gerry 
    Bennicoff

Orville "Rocky" Robbins 
  by Louise Robbins

Patricia and Thomas 
    Saltz 
  by Michael Saltz

Fred Salzwedel 
  by Jean Stephens

John and Nancy Schunk 
  by Sally Meier

Galen Smith 
  by Rose Smith

Marion Smith 
  by Sandra Bolles and 
    Lisa Wachtel

Loretta Keller Statz 
  by Elizabeth Dye

Lucille Stephani 
  by Lynn and John 
    Stephani
  Tim Tillotson
  Elizabeth Hawkins

Ben Washburn 
  by Mary Washburn

Jim and Laura Tyndall 
  by Marilyn Meade

Ben Washburn 
  by Sally Washburn

James Werner 
  by Debra 
    Werner-Kelln

Ken Wood 
  by Harriet Irwin
  Levi and Janet Wood

Hal Woolf 
  by Charlotte Woolf

EDUCATION 
PROGRAM 
GRANTORS

 
Alliant Energy  
   Foundation
American Family  
  Insurance Dreamers  
  Foundation
Capital Times Kids  
   Fund
Endres Manufacturing  
   Company Foundation
Friends of MacKenzie  
  Environmental Center
James E. Dutton  
   Foundation
Wisconsin  
  Environmental  
  Education Board
 

A special thank you 
to our  

Frequent Flyers!

Automatically  
recurring gifts are a  
wonderful and easy 
way to support  
Madison Audubon! 
To learn more about 
joining our Frequent 
Flyers club, visit  
madisonaudubon.org/
take-action. Thank you 
to our Frequent Flyers, 
noted with (FF) in the 
donor list.

Your love of birds can 
shape the future!

Remembering MAS in your will or 
estate plan honors a commitment 
to our natural world and provides 
support that will protect Wisconsin’s 
amazing birds and share nature with 
our kids and grandkids forever. We 
invite you to become a part of our 
planned giving recognition group, the 
Legacy Society.

There are many ways to create a 
legacy gift. Give Matt a call at (608) 
210-1441 and we will help find the 
perfect solution for you. Learn 
more at: madisonaudubon.org/ 
legacy-society

If you have already named MAS 
in your estate plans, we’d love to 
thank you and invite you to join the 
Legacy Society.

ABOVE RIGHT: All of these donors are helping change the world for birds like this field sparrow. Photo by Kelly 
Colgan Azar
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Introducing: AUDUBON NATURALISTS SERIES

LEARNING THE ROPES OF eBIRD: Getting  
comfortable using the birding smartphone app      
    

Using the eBird app on your smartphone while birding can enhance 
your bird-watching experience. Learn the ropes at this class! Taught 
by Kyle Lindemer.   $10/person

APRIL 28, 9 – 11 a.m.
 
BIRDING 101: Build your birding knowledge from the 
ground up

A three-part session with both classroom and field-based learning. 
Each day involves a slightly more advanced set of skills and  
information, but all is intended for entry-level birders! Taught by 
Chuck Henrikson.   $20/person

MAY 5, MAY 12, and MAY 19, 8 – 10 a.m.

AMAZING BIRD PHOTOGRAPHY: An insider’s tips and 
tricks

Learn the techniques and tricks used to achieve awesome, 
frame-worthy bird photos using your own camera and equipment. 
Taught by Arlene Koziol.   $15/person

MAY 7, 9:30 a.m. – 12 p.m.

BIRDING BY EAR: Learning to identify birds without sight

Particularly geared for individuals with vision loss or impairment. 
Taught by Kerry Wilcox, in partnership with the Wisconsin Council 
for the Blind and Visually Impaired.   $20/person

JUNE 2, 10 a.m. – 12 p.m. &  
JUNE 16, 8 – 10 a.m.

BOTANICAL ILLUSTRATION: 
Techniques for drawing the natural 
world

See and capture the world through 
the eyes of an artist as you learn basic 
drawing skills and notice details you might not 
have seen before.  Taught by Carolyn Byers.   
$20/person

JUNE 30, 9 a.m. – 12 p.m.

Expand your bird-watching and natural ist  ski l ls  with these adult education classes!

madisonaudubon.org/
naturalists

Additional classes and 
registration info at:

Upcoming Evenings with Audubon

RIGHT: Learn about the world of bald eagles 
at the February EWA. Photo by Arlene Koziol

FACEBOOK 
/MadisonAudubon

INSTAGRAM 
@MadisonAudubon 

TWITTER 
@MadisonAudubon 

JO I N OUR FLOCK! 
FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

D
raw

ing by C
arolyn Byers

BALD EAGLE STATUS AND MONITORING IN WISCONSIN with Dan Goltz, DNR
FEBRUARY 20  |  7 – 8 p.m.  |  Aldo Leopold Nature Center, 330 Femrite Drive, Monona

BATS WHO BEAT THE ODDS with Jennifer Redell, DNR
MARCH 20  |  7 – 8 p.m.  |  Location TBD

MARVELOUS CHIMNEY SWIFTS with Sandy Schwab, WI Chimney Swift Working Group
APRIL 17  |  7 – 8 p.m.  |  Capitol Lakes, 333 W. Main Street, Madison

Descriptions available at madisonaudubon.org/events


